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DJ and Connor competing in a 

challenge that took good teamwork 

Maria tries out a bunny hop 

This weeks featured Advertisers 

Proud to support Waipu Primary School 

3 The Centre, Waipu ~ 09 432 1077 

www.goodground.com 

Licensed Real Estate Agent (REAA 2008) 

WAIPU 
MEDICAL CENTRE 
8:30am – 4:30pm 
Monday - Friday 
Ph: (09) 432 1190 

Á  FREE GP visits for 
registered patients 
under 13yrs. 
Á  Priority visits for 
children. 
Á  All welcome. 

 

Room 11 camped at Mangawhai 
Christian Camp. Building a shelter 
was a popular activity they 
completed. This group of boys enjoy 
the comforts of home! 

Playing target bowls was one of the activities on the Senior 
Camps in Whangarei. Here Pippi (Room 1) tries her hand while 
others wait nervously in line for their turn. 



 
Waipu Primary School Ph 4320135    Fax 4320809  
email: office@wps.school.nz  Txt absences to 0276126694    
Website: www.wps.school.nz  
Bank details: School – 12 3099 0833144-00 
Oscar – 12 3099 0833144 01 
 

Dear Parents,  
220 students (nearly all our students) have had a 
fabulous camping experience. Thank you to all staff and 
parents who have helped make this possible. Our last 
class camps are all but over as I write this. Taking 
students on camp is a feature of Waipu Primary School. 
Few other schools could claim their students have 8 
outdoor education activities involving overnight stays in 
a childôs time at Primary School.  
 
As you know we start with one night as a Year 1 or 2, 
have 2 nights as a Y3 and build up to a whole week 
once students are Year 5 or 6. The idea is to promote 
some independence in your children over this time in 
these situations. 
 
Teachers work hard to make these experiences 
memorable and an opportunity to be part of a team. As 
with most things these days there is an extensive paper 
trail required to get these experiences off the ground. 
Prior to any camp all risks must be assessed and steps 
taken to prevent any incidents. There are risks, and 
accidents will happen. Teachers are proud of their 
safety record. Just recently Glenice was saying she had 
26 years without an incident on camp. Unfortunately, a 
student (under close supervision) managed to burn 
himself making damper. The burn required more 
treatment than could be delivered on site but was not 
serious but Glenice wasnôt happy it happened. 
 
Many years ago I took my class on a cycling tour of 
Mount Taranaki. We practised riding in groups and 
introducing ourselves to others as the aim was to learn 
more about other communities around the mountain. 
The tour took us a week but there was a lot of fun and 
learning. Several years later I returned to a function in 
the area. Most of my ex-students were there but now in 
their early twenties. All of them talked about biking 
around the mountain ï not about their reading or maths 
so it must have been a memorable experience. 
 
Staff use these outdoor experiences to see how 
students work with others in different situations and on 
their own. Unfortunately, some students have missed 
out on this opportunity at the start of the year and they 
will feel a little bit left out as a number of follow-up 
activities will relate to camp activities. Before you make 
a decision that will affect your child please consider the 
factors mentioned above and talk to the teachers 
involved. Often a shared experience is memorable and 
can provide good links for later in life. 
 
If your child is a Year 5 or 6 they have a couple of great 
experiences to come this year. Make sure you start 
saving so they can attend and enjoy a unique 
experience.  
 
As Dan Millman says: ñThis moment deserves your full 
attention, for it will not pass this way again.ò  
 
HEALTH AND SAFETY 

Our students should wear mouth guards for rugby and hockey 
when playing these games at school. With hockey we will be 
looking at them having shin pads on as well. We hope to be 
able to buy a set soon. If your child plays these activities at 
break times make sure their mouth guard is brought to school.  
 

 
MARCH THREE-WAY INTERVIEWS – last chance 

It is time to book your March Interview time with your childôs 
teacher. For all students this will be a goal setting time and 
a catch up for parents to see how your child has settled in 
and how well they are working. Try to be involved as the 
three-way process is very powerful. 
To book your interviews go to: schoolinterviews.co.nz. The 
interview code is m94cn 
 
A paper form was sent home last week and was due 
back yesterday. 
Prior to the interviews we will be sending home a ñGoal Setting 
Sheetò that tells you where your child is at present in reading, 
writing and maths. The sheet also has expectations of where 
we want students to be at the end of the year. Many students 
wonôt be at this level yet but please ask your childôs teacher if 
they are on track to reach the levels at the end of the year if 
this is not indicated. The main aim of the interview is to set 
goals for the next few months so they can be reviewed in 
August and reset for the final few months of the year. 
NB: Interviews start at 1pm and the bus will run early. 
(12.30pm) OSCAR runs from 1pm so signal your intentions 
on the hard copy form.  
 
PUKA PUKA PARTY 

Please note this event is now on March 17. The Puka Puka 
Party is a free literacy event for all Bream Bay children. They 
have to complete a number of literacy activities and receive a 
pile of goodies and some food for doing so. 
The day starts at 10.30am and finishes at 1.30pm. Some of our 
students will be in the quiz teams pitting their skills against the 
other primary schools. 

 
UNIFORMS 

Please make sure your child is wearing the correct uniform to 
school as they get clan points for this.  
Uniforms are compulsory and all children must be wearing 
them. If there is a very good reason for them not to have a part 
of the uniform children should be given a note to carry and 
show to staff who ask why they are not in uniform.  Uniforms 
can be purchased at The Warehouse in Whangarei or online. 
(www.schooltex.co.nz). The uniform consists of a polo top, 
sports T shirt and polar fleece plus a range of black shorts, 
skirts or trousers of their choice. These have WPS 
embroidered on them.  Hats and footwear are of personal 
choice. 
Uniform list – unisex range 
Tops 

Jade short sleeved polo shirt with embroidery  
Jade long sleeved polo shirt with embroidery      
Navy long sleeved polar fleece top with embroidery     
Navy polar fleece vest with embroidery   
Jade t shirt with screen print 
Bottoms  

Black cargo shorts with logo 
Black cargo long pants with logo 
Black techno dry shorts with logo 
Unisex Taslon trackpants with logo 
Black bootleg pants with logo 
Black skort with logo 
 
If you canôt find what you want at the Warehouse please ask as 
they tell us they have stock in store. Let us know if they canôt 
supply items so we can follow up for you. 

 
POWHIRI FOR NEW PRINCIPAL 
The BOT and Staff will be welcoming Jo Brown at the 
Takahiwai Marae on April 10. Jo will be welcomed to the 
school on Friday May 4 (time to be confirmed).  This will be 
your opportunity to be part of a formal welcome and everyone 
is welcome to attend. 
 
 

mailto:office@wps.school.nz
http://www.wps.school.nz/
http://www.schooltex.co.nz/


 
BREAM BAY UNITED AFC 
Football for ages 4+. Registrations available online NOW  

www.sporty.co.nz/bbu For more information phone Robyn 
on 021846649 or email bbuafc@gmail.com 

HEADLICE 

Headlice are always around. It is a parent responsibility to 
ensure your child is free of these little pests. Please check your 
childôs head at least once a week. Treat if necessary. Let us 
know if you find any as we alert the rest of the class (no names 
mentioned). If your childôs hair is shoulder length or longer it 
should be tied up to help prevent the spread of lice. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PTA AGM 
This meeting was held last week. Victoria Wigram is the 
Chairperson, Mel Jenkins is Treasurer and Kirstyn 
Hoddle the Secretary. Following the AGM a general 
meeting was held. It was decided to hold a barbecue at 
the March interviews and interact with parents about the 
Carnival as more volunteers are needed. There will be 
more explanation for new families. It was felt that the 
PTA needed new direction and new people attending to 
take it in this direction. What do people want? Talk to the 
office holders and let them know. 
 
POOL KEYS 

The pool will be closing on Friday 16 March. If you have a key, 
please return it by 13 April to obtain your $10 bond.  This will 
stop the office staff from chasing you. If your key is not 
returned by the end of term you will lose your bond and still 
have office staff chasing you. 

 
PLAYGROUND ISSUES 

From time to time children will have issues with others at 
school. They need to learn how to deal with these issues 
without resorting to violence.  
At school we consistently remind students what they should do 
if this happens. If someone offends them in some way their 
initial response needs to be: ñI donôt like what you are 
doing/saying. Please stop or I will talk to a duty teacher.ò 
 
An apology could be expected from the other child at this point 
because as we know sometimes things slip out before we 
know it and can cause offence. If the behaviour continues the 
child must seek a duty teacherôs assistance in solving the 
issue. The duty teacher will assess the information and may 
write a childôs name in one of our behaviour books.  
Mr McDonald will follow up on this within 24 hours. 
 
Please encourage your child to follow this process. If issues go 
home and come back via parents the next day it is quite hard 
to follow up and get a good idea of what happened. In saying 
that we still like to know as it can build a picture around other 
information we have. 
 
ATTENDANCE 

Please make sure your child attends school on every occasion 
possible so that their learning is maximized. Already we are 
seeing students whose attendance is dropping below 80%. 
This means they are missing a day each week. We are 
monitoring these students closely to see if their attendance  
 

 
improves. If attendance doesnôt improve expect a letter from 
us.  
We have codes to record absences so please leave a reason 
as to why your child is away. If you ring up and say they are 
away with no reason we have to mark them as truant! 

 
EASTER 

Please note that schools take Tuesday as part of the Easter 
break. School is closed on good Friday as well as Easter 
Monday and Tuesday (2nd and 3rd of April) 

 
WAIPU TENNIS CLUB PRIZEGIVING & FINALS DAY 

March 25 is tennis finals day. Finals will be played from 
12 noon on. If you are in a final you will be contacted with 
a time for your match. 
 
Prize giving will follow after the Menôs final (about 4pm). 
Juniors and Intermediates will all receive awards with 
some cups kept secret until the day, so make sure you 
come along. Senior prizes will then be presented. 
 
After prize giving there will be a meal ï lamb on a spit. 
Please bring a salad per family to go with the meat. 
Plates and cutlery provided. 

 
GOOD FAIRY FUND 

Thank you to those people who donate to this fund. The fund 
helps us to help people who find it hard to pay camp fees and 
the like. If you have an auto payment and are helping yourself, 
we use this fund to subsidise any events that cost. Over the 
recent camps $10 was offered to those with regular payments. 
This should have made your camp more affordable. 

 
COMMONWEALTH GAMES DAY – 11 APRIL 

We will be having a Waipu Primary Commonwealth Games 
Day.  Your child will be placed in a group of mixed ages to 
compete in a range of activities similar to Commonwealth 
sports and events.  Each team will be named after a country 
that participates in the games.  Closer to the date we will send 
out an additional notice to let you know what country your child 
is in, in order to dress accordingly.  All parents and caregivers 
are welcome on the day. 
 
DISCO – FRIDAY 23 MARCH 5PM 

Our next Year 6 Disco is Friday 23rd March, 5pm at school in 
the Northpine Hall.  The theme is ó50ôs Rock n Roll (think 
Grease!) $2 entry. 
 
MR RAMSAY’S FAREWELL 

The BOT would like to invite you all to join us in farewelling  
Mr Ramsay at a special final assembly in his honour at 1pm 
Friday 13 April.   

 

COMING EVENTS 

March 

17 ï Puka Puka Party 
19 ï R10/11 to Matakohe 
20 - Goal Setting Interviews 
21 ï R6/7/8/9 to Matakohe 
23 ï Disco 
30 ï Good Friday 

31 - Carnival 
 
 

 April 

2-3 - Easter Break 

4 - BOT meeting 1.10pm 

6 - Target Student data due 

6 - Vas the Magician 9.30am 

11 - Commonwealth Games 
Day 

13 - Term 1 finishes 
30 ï Term 2 starts 
 

UNIFORM SALES 
Second hand uniforms are available from Kylie 
Jacoby. Phone Kylie on 02102693876 to see what she 
has available. If you have a uniform, you do not need 
consider giving it to Kylie as money from second 
hand clothing comes back to the school. 
The uniforms are held at school but you need to 
arrange a time with Kylie to view on Wednesday 
between 8am and 9.30am. 

PRINCIPALõS SPECIAL AWARDS 
Week 5:.Ella Green, Kimberley Boniface, Ashley Campbell, 
Noah Parangatai-Rowsell, Manea Raniera, Marama 
Aperahama, Lauren Papworth, Tegan Pitcher, Phoenix 
Butcher, Amber Ardern 
Week 6: Jaden Lambert, Jaylen Carson, Israel Rodrigue. 
Mason Bell, Olive Jones, Lucas Fawcett, Hunter Stevens, 
Saskia Martin, Levi Tate, Sophie Laurence-Goss. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.sporty.co.nz/bbu
tel:021%20846%20649
mailto:bbuafc@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beach front camping & cabins 

NEW trampolines, 2 well equipped children’s playgrounds, great fishing and diving on your 

doorstep, access to boat ramp (4WD required), BBQ’s, beach front location. 

www.campwaipucove.com          Tel: 09 4320410          info@campwaipucove.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

In-House & Onsite Heavy Transport 
Machinery & Agricultural Engineers 

 Matt 0223543501 CNC Profile Cutting Services matt@rageengineering.co.nz 

 

LAWSON CARTAGE  
SITE-EARTHWORKS -TOPSOIL-SHAVINGS AND CHIP  

 
Ph/Fax 094328418 or 021 768 940  

Tip Trucks & trailer, Hiab, 12 & 20 ton Diggers, Grader, 
Skiddy 3.5 ton Roller  

 
The Vet Centre  

                    for  

 all your  animal needs  

53 The Centre, Waipu                      Ph 09 432 0693 

Kids 1st  
Childcare and Learning Centre Ltd  
44 The Braigh, Waipu  
Ph: 09 432 1411  
email:  Kids1st@xtra.co.nz  

7 The Centre, Waipu 

Ph 094324000 

www.waipurealestate.co.nz 

Fresha Valley supports Waipu Primary School 

Free phone: 0800 858 858          Mobile: 021 487 835 

www.breambaypainting.co.nz 

 

 
 
Conrad Green  

Licensed Building Practitioner 

094371507  or   021516864 

greeniebuilders@yahoo.com 

Pizza Barn 

2 Cove Road 

Phone 4321011 

Need to sell your home?  Weôve got your back 

 
Keith Crawford and Malcolm Norton 

027 448 0420 | 021 783 533 
McElwain Realty Limited Licensed (REAA 2008) 

http://www.campwaipucove.com/
tel:09
http://www.breambaypainting.co.nz/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


